
19 March, 2015 

Dear Members of the Board of the Alliance of Cambridge Tenants, 

The Board of the Alliance of Cambridge Tenants is meeting on Saturday, March 28 at 3:00 p.m. at the 
Manning Apartments in the Terrace Room. 

What’s on the agenda? 

ACT Finances  At this meeting, the board will be electing a voucher co-treasurer to fill the position formerly 
held by Jim Murphy who passed away last December. We want to take this opportunity to acknowledge the 
terrific job that Betty Dupont has been doing as public housing co-treasurer. We are grateful that Betty will 
continue to serve as co-treasurer for the rest of the current board’s term (which ends April 2016). The ACT 
Bylaws call for the board to elect two treasurers, one public housing board member and one voucher board 
member. Voting will be done by paper ballot. Board members can nominate themselves or another board 
member. 

What are the duties of the co-treasurers?  “4. Co-Treasurers: The co-treasurers shall be the custodians of all funds 
(including petty cash if available) of ACT; shall be responsible for making deposits, writing checks, and balancing bank 
accounts; shall prepare and present monthly reports for ACT; shall prepare any necessary financial reports; and one of 
the co-treasurers shall act as the chair of the finance committee.” (ACT Bylaws, Article VI. Officers, B. Duties, 4. 
Co-Treasurers) 

If you are considering running to be voucher co-treasurer and have questions about what the job entails, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the co-chairs at the ACT office at 617.499.7031.   

Since the board last met on January 24, ACT requested and received the second (and final) installment of funds 
from the CHA in the amount of $2,400. (In the past year, CHA provided ACT with a total of $4,800 in financial 
support. CHA also reimburses ACT for the cost of our local telephone bill, and gives us the office in the 
basement at Jackson Gardens rent-free.) ACT received a very generous contribution of $500 from the 
Washington Ems/Newtowne Court Tenant Council.  

We haven’t forgotten our promise to do fundraising now that we have adopted an annual budget. This summer 
would be a great time to hold another yard sale and raffle. Tenants who are relocating (and so are cleaning out 
their apartments) have told us that they would love to donate items. There is an ACT member who is willing to 
take the lead in planning this event. We need a crew of volunteers to make it happen. Though we have tried 
several times, ACT hasn’t been successful in securing grant money. An ACT member has offered to research 
foundations that would be interested in supporting the work that we do on behalf of low-income tenants. Grant 
proposals don’t write themselves!  

RAD-talk  What will CHA call formerly public housing and the people who still live in it? At the top of the 
CHA website, one of the headers is “I am a….” The choices are: Applicants, Residents, Voucher Holders, and 
Doing Business. Under Residents, you may choose Public Housing Residents. Will the new categories be RAD 
Residents (residents of project-based voucher, or PBV, RAD developments) and non-RAD Residents (residents 
of the reconstructed Jefferson Park State, Millers River, Roosevelt Towers-midrise and Putman School)? The 
Administrative Plan for RAD Developments; Part Two of the Administrative Plan for the Federal Housing 
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Choice Voucher Program (or the “RADmin Plan”) refers to RAD households and RAD tenant-based vouchers 
(not RAD tenants). What do we want to call ourselves?   

CHA has responded to ACT/CASLS’s comments on the Part Two Admin Plan including CHA’s position on the 
PBV restriction on the admission of single full-time students; the definition of supportive services (there is a 
RAD requirement that households admitted after the RAD conversion that do not have an elderly or disabled 
member participate in supportive services); the lack of a housing resource for immigrant households that do not 
have a member that meets HUD immigration status requirements; RAD ceiling rents; and the new rent/tax 
credit recertification schedule. Only ten (or fewer) of the 90 or so current ceiling rent households met with their 
property manager and CHA Director of Operations James Comer to discuss the impacts of the planned phase-in 
of an increase in ceiling rents. One of the affected tenants told ACT that they would not return to their 
development after the construction was completed as they didn’t want to pay the higher rent to live there. They 
didn’t know where they would go. Moving out of CHA housing to the private rental market isn’t an option. 
There is another ceiling rent household that lives at the same development that was told by their manager that 
they should feel grateful to know that they will come back to a newly renovated apartment. It’s worth pointing 
out that tenants have a right to return. Tenants may feel grateful to have housing and a job, and at the same time 
feel worried about their ability to pay a jump in rent that they never expected. CHA did not anticipate that there 
would be any rent increase due solely to the RAD conversion.   
  
CHA has also revised the RAD and not-RAD rent tables to reflect changes in utility allowances effective as of 
April 1, 2015. Rents should decrease due to higher utility allowances. (The letter was written in confusing way. 
If you thought it was a notice of a rent increase, you weren’t alone.) We do not know the reasons why elderly/
disabled public housing households were mistakenly sent notices of a rent increase. 

There wasn’t a big turnout for the CHA’s first two city-wide RAD update monthly meetings (which were held at 
the Pisani Center in January, and at Jefferson Park in February). The purpose of these meetings is to provide 
tenants and “other interested persons” (does this mean advocates? elected officials?) with updates on what’s 
happening with the conversion of public housing including the creation of LLCs (the new owners of formerly 
public housing), the awarding of contracts, financial closings, changes in construction schedules, the hiring of 
two relocation coordinators, zoning appeals, and other events. The City Council Housing Committee is holding 
a public hearing to receive an update from the CHA on RAD on April 14 at 5:30 p.m. at the main library. (Back 
in December, CHA committed to providing the housing committee with quarterly RAD updates.) The CHA will 
also be responding to questions and comments from the Tenant Town Hall that took place last October where 
many tenants said that they didn’t know what RAD was; they didn’t understand the housing terms that the CHA 
(and advocates) used to explain affordable housing programs; and they didn’t have any idea who to turn to for 
help when they have a problem with CHA or are confused by a rule or policy. CHA will probably say that they 
make their best efforts to inform tenants. But tenants don’t show up! If you want to demonstrate to both the 
CHA and city officials that you care about the effects of RAD on all low-income tenants then don’t miss the 
housing committee hearing. (Save the date: The City Council will also be holding a RAD Roundtable/Working 
Meeting with the CHA on May 11 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall in the Sullivan Chamber.)  

Wait lists  As you know, the CHA family and elderly/disabled public housing wait lists were closed as of 
January 1, 2015 in order to stockpile units for the hundreds of households at Putnam Gardens, Manning 
Apartments and Newtowne Court that will have to move out of their homes temporarily for periods ranging 
from two months to four years during renovations. To mitigate the effects of holding vacant units for the next 
one to two years, CHA has allocated 250 housing choice vouchers (HCV or “regular” vouchers not RAD 
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relocation vouchers) to be used by current applicants (100 from the elderly/disabled wait list and 150 from the 
family wait list). It’s important to note that no one will be forced to take a voucher. Current applicants will not 
lose their place on the family or elderly/disabled wait list if they choose not to participate in the voucher 
program. Additionally, households that accept a voucher but are unable to find an affordable apartment will not 
be removed from the wait list. ACT made the case to CHA that removing households from the public housing 
wait list because they couldn’t use the voucher wouldn’t be a politically smart thing to do. CHA will work with 
the city’s community development department to match households that have been issued vouchers with 
housing resources such as inclusionary rental units. 
The HCV (Section 8) wait list has been closed for the past ten years. The list will be re-opened this spring. CHA 
is in the process of making changes to the Admin Plan Part One including how the wait lists are handled. There 
will be project based site based wait lists (PBV SBWL) for owners in Cambridge with ten or more PB units.   

Housing news that isn’t about RAD 

Two things to know about expiring-use preservation: Preservation deals are all complicated in their own way. 
Preserving expiring-use housing in Cambridge has become a lot more expensive since the Mass. Department of 
Housing and Community Development changed the notice requirements in state law 40T.  

Preservation of Affordable Housing (POAH), a Boston-based non-profit organization, is the soon-to-be new 
owner of Briston Arms Apartments, a 154 unit mixed-income rental property which was considered “at risk” of 
market-rate conversion. POAH met with tenants on March 18 to explain its plan to prepay the Section 236 
mortgage and refinance the property. The closing is expected to occur in June. Starting in April, CHA will be 
interviewing tenants to determine if they are eligible for enhanced vouchers (EVs, which are issued by HUD 
when there is a “triggering event” such as a mortgage prepayment) and/or project-based vouchers (PBVs), and 
to help tenants weigh the pros and cons of choosing an EV or a PBV. (Because CHA is a Moving to Work or 
MTW agency, it has the ability to convert EVs and enter into a PBV contract for some or all of the units in the 
property.) ACT and CEOC will also be available to educate tenants about the rent and other rules that apply to 
the existing housing programs at Briston Arms (a Use Agreement and Plan of Action which expire April 2018, a 
Section 8 contract, Section 236 subsidized mortgage, and mobile vouchers) and the new housing programs that 
will be involved (low income housing tax credits, EV, PBV).  

Though Briston Arms tenants have a choice, EVs work better for the property. By contrast, the preservation 
model used at Inman Square, Bishop Allen, Cambridge Court, and 402 Rindge Apartments, depended on a 
certain number of households at each property being income eligible for and choosing a PBV. The selling price 
for Briston Arms was so high that the Section 8 contract rents and Section 236 rents will need to start out at an 
enhanced rate for the numbers to work. POAH will be pursuing rent increases that are reflective of the market 
rents that are charged in Cambridge. (The rent structure at Briston Arms is very complicated. EV tenants will 
pay 30% of their income for rent and utilities, or what they are paying now, whichever is greater. PBV tenants 
will pay 30% of their income for rent and utilities, or $50, whichever is greater. Section 236 tenants will 
continue to pay factored 236 rents through April 2018. For tenants that are not Section 8 or Section 236 tenants, 
and are not eligible for an EV or PBV, any rent increase will be phased in over five years and capped at 10% 
each year.) CHA will enter into a PBV contract upon unit turnover. That is, when EV tenants leave Briston, 
CHA will “backfill” the unit and put in place a PBV, which will deepen the affordability of the unit. The rents 
will go down. Additionally, 14 of the market rent units that are currently occupied by households with mobile 
vouchers will be converted to affordable tax credit eligible units. 
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With a prepay and a refi, you get rehab. There will be physical improvements to the property including 
replacing windows and exterior doors, repairing sidewalks, making upgrades to the baseboard heating system 
and kitchens and bathrooms, relocating the management office, and creating eight fully accessible apartments 
and two accessible apartments for the hearing impaired. POAH Communities will be the new management 
company. There will be a no-smoking policy at Briston Arms in the near future. 

The city council will be considering changes to the incentive zoning ordinance including an increase in the 
housing contribution rate, an expansion of incentive requirements to new use categories (i.e. hotel, industry, and 
non-governmental institutional uses), and making the housing contribution mandatory for all non-residential 
developments over 30,000 square feet. The housing committee is holding a public hearing on March 19 to hear 
a presentation on the incentive zoning nexus study analysis and to discuss and review the study’s 
recommendations. There will be a second hearing on April 22 to continue the discussion. 

CHA may or may not be a MTW agency in the future. 

Trainings  CHA received three proposals in response to its customer service training Request for Proposals. The 
respondents will be interviewed by members of the customer service working group at the end of March. The 
training is not only about improving what are considered customer service skills (i.e. resolving issues, dealing 
with dissatisfied persons, completing tasks). The staff will be trained in the areas of diversity and cultural 
awareness, team building (are tenants part of the “team”?), effective communication, and conflict resolution. 
The consultant is supposed to help CHA develop a communications standard which would apply to face-to-face 
interactions, telephone conversations, emails, notices, forms, and policy documents. How will CHA be able to 
tell whether or not the training made a difference? Will CHA “secret shop” its staff to see what it’s like to be us? 
If staff are asked to recognize their behavioral styles, should we have to identify our own styles?  

ACT will also be working with CHA to plan trainings on the low income housing tax credit program and the 
CHA’s conference and grievance panels. Did you participate in the last hearing panels training? If yes, how 
often have you been called to serve as a tenant panelist? 

Tenant Assistance and Outreach (A &O)  Although the full committee didn’t meet in March due to the extreme 
cold and snow, A & O members have been actively involved with the tenant councils at the Manning and LBJ 
Apartments, providing assistance with bylaws revision, financial record-keeping, and meeting facilitation.  

What are the qualifications needed to serve as an ACT volunteer? A & O will be planning trainings on advocacy 
skills and on hoarding. The ACT officers have been discussing setting guidelines for volunteers who meet with 
people in their homes including obtaining written consent. The next meeting of A & O will be on April 1 at 6:30 
p.m. at the Manning Apartments in the Terrace Room. 

Come to the ACT board meeting, and find out how you can get your own “I got trashed at Woodrow Wilson 
Court” t-shirt!  

We look forward to seeing all of you on March 28. 

Solidarité! 
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Jean Hannon, ACT Public Housing Co-Chair 
Cheryl-Ann Pizza-Zeoli, ACT Voucher Co-Chair 

WHAT’S GOING ON 

March 28  Meeting of the ACT Board, 3:00 p.m., Manning Apartments, Terrace Room 

April 1  City Council Ordinance Committee public hearing to continue discussions of the Normandy/
Twining petition, 4:00 p.m., City Hall, Sullivan Chamber 

April 1  Meeting of ACT’s Tenant Assistance and Outreach Committee, 6:30 p.m., Manning Apartments, 
Terrace Room 

April 2  Housing Challenges in the Commonwealth: Reflections on Policy and Politics, A conversation 
with Aaron Gornstein, former Undersecretary of Housing and Community Development, 12:00 – 1:00 p.m., 
Harvard Kennedy School, 79 JFK Street, Taubman Building, 5th floor, Nye B 

April 3  Citywide meeting of public housing tenant leaders, 6:30 p.m., Manning Apartments, Terrace 
Room 

April 6  City Council Roundtable/Working Meeting to discuss the Volpe site; 5:30 p.m., 459 Broadway, 
Henrietta S. Attles Meeting Room 

April 8  Meeting of the CHA Board of Commissioners, 12:00 noon, CHA central office, 362 Green 
Street, fourth floor board room (For agenda and to confirm date/time: www.cambridge-housing.org.)  

April 14 Citizens Housing and Planning Association (CHAPA) Breakfast Forum: The Implementation of 
the National Housing Trust Fund, 9:30 – 11:30 a.m., Boston Private Bank and Trust Co., 10 Post Office Square, 
Great Room, second floor. Cost: $20 for CHAPA members and $35 for non-members. Register at 
www.chapa.org.  

April 14 City Council Housing Committee public hearing to receive from CHA an update on RAD 
progress, and to receive responses to questions from the Tenant Town Hall meeting of October 2014, 5:30 p.m., 
main library, community room, level 2 
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April 15 City Council Ordinance Committee public hearing on the C2 portion of the K2C2 study, 5:30 
p.m., 459 Broadway, Henrietta S. Attles Meeting Room 

April 16 CHA monthly meeting to update tenants and community members of the progress of its RAD 
conversion of public housing, 6:00 p.m., Corcoran Park 

April 17 Citywide meeting of voucher tenant leaders, 6:30 p.m., Manning Apartments, Terrace Room 

April 22 Meeting of the CHA Board of Commissioners, 5:30 p.m., CHA central office 

April 22 City Council Housing Committee public hearing, 5:30 p.m., City Hall, Sullivan Chamber 

April 23 Meeting of the Cambridge Affordable Housing Trust, 4:00 p.m., City Hall, Ackermann Room  

April 23 Investing in Lower Income Communities: A Continuing Conversation, 5:00 – 6:30 p.m., Harvard 
Kennedy School, 79 JFK Street, Belfer Building, B-500, Bell Hall 

April 25 Meeting of the ACT Board, 3:00 p.m., Manning Apartments, Terrace Room
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